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The public are welcome to come along to any Parish Council 
meeting and speak and/or discuss matters with councillors in 
the Open Forum at the start of each meeting.  Opposite are 
the dates of the next meetings, which are usually on the 3rd 
Monday of each calendar month, (unless altered for special 
reasons) and are held in Trimpley Village Hall.   
 

Please see agenda, posted on the website or 
noticeboards, for details, as we are now returning to 
holding these at the village hall, as we now cannot 
legally hold these by Zoom. 

 
 
 
 

Please feel free to 
contact them (or the 
Clerk (see overleaf)) 
on any matters of 
concern re life in the 
Parish, or come 
along to the Public 
Open Forum at the 
start of every 
meeting. 

                                  WEBSITE: www.kfpc.org.uk 

 Candlemas Bells 

Parish Council  -    Please visit our website : www.kfpc.org.uk 

Next Meetings (starting at 7.30pm) are: 15th August  
19th September and 18th October  2022. 
 

Your Current Parish Councillors are: 
Mr. J. Gammond: (Chair)Tel: 01299 400750 
Mrs. C. Gammond :  Tel: 01299 402929 
Mr. C. Jordan  : Tel: 01299 861484 
Mr. C. Grainger : Tel: 01299 403231 
Mr. C. Holford : Tel:  01299 404678 
Mr. B. Phillips : Tel:  01299 861661 
Mrs. S. Stone : Tel: 01562 824666 

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 

Queen Elizabeth II attained 70 years of reign since her coronation in 1952, and whatever your personal views on Royalty, this 
is a magnificent achievement for anyone, in any “job”, and a moment in history which we will never see the like of again in our 
lifetimes.   It was celebrated in some style in the parish with these events: 

Recent Council Activities 
Eymore Lane was recently  
resurfaced by the County Council 
 
Our local contractors have been busy  
clearing/strimming local Rights of Way. 
Our Rights of Way Warden, Richard Roberts has been busy 
assessing paths throughout the parish, and has identified stretches 
that require clearance and other work. 
 

Steps are being taken to finalise the bollard installation in Low 
Habberley to prevent cars parking on the grass verge. 
 

Audit—the Council has successfully completed its audit of the 
Annual Governance and Accountability Return, documents and 
details of which can be inspected on our website—www.kfpc.org.uk  
 

Newsletter—just to remind you that this is the first time the 
newsletter is being distributed electronically.  It can be viewed on 
the council’s website, or if you would like your own copy, please 
provide the Clerk with your email address, and your permission to 
use the address for this purpose. 
 

The upgrade to the internet in Trimpley continues to run to plan, 
with a finish date of November. Many properties have now been 
surveyed, with the actual fibre due to be laid over the next couple of 
months. This installation will dramatically change the internet 
speeds to the Eymore road and Trimpley road areas, where there is 
currently very slow internet speeds. At last Trimpley will move into 
this century!  (Thanks to Cllr. Chris Jordan for all his work in 
bringing this about.) 



 

© Mrs. Elsie Whitehouse, Clerk to the Parish Council   
Lark Rise, Romsey Lane, Shatter ford, Bindley DY12 1RT,  Tel: 01299 861026 or preferably, e-mail on clerk.kiddfor.pc@googlemail.com 

AND …   
FINALLY AND 
IMPORTANTLY 

Local Events in forthcoming weeks—Please give these your support 

Please get 
full Covid 
and ‘Flu 

vaccines. 

Trimpley Church 

Clare Witnell Blount Charity 

Forthcoming meetings: 
17th August—Trip to Whitlenge Gardens 
21st September—Hats with Catherine Clark 
19th October—Hand Reflexology with Jane Hadwell 
Meetings commence at 7.30p.m. in Trimpley Village Hall, and are held 
on the Third Wednesday of each month.   
New members welcome. 

Trimpley Green WI We are still seeking a person to represent the Parish 
Council on the above Charity as a Trustee, working 
in a voluntary capacity.  Although not onerous in 
time commitment, it is not an easy position, and 
would suit a professional person who would like an 
interesting situation in a local Charity.  The charity 
owns and maintains property in the Franche area as 
Almshouses.  If interested in taking on such a 
position of responsibility, please contact the Clerk to 
the Parish Council (see below). 

A big welcome to Sue MacAskill who is now the responsible person for our 
Church community. 
We were delighted to welcome Shaun Armstrong, our Curate,  and Hagen 
Mewes, a visiting Pastor from Germany, to our Patronal Festival on 12th 
June.  This is the day when we remember our chosen name and the 
dedication of the church.  Our thoughts and prayers are with Shaun on 2nd 
July on the occasion of his ordination in Worcester Cathedral. 
To mark the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee, Holy Trinity church was bedecked 
with all the flags of the Commonwealth and a selection of hand made crowns 
in the church - all organised by Trimpley Green WI. 
On 28th May lots of plants found new homes at our plant stall (photo) - a 
great community event which was well supported, and raised funds for Holy 
Trinity. 
It is nearly closing time (15th July) for the Photographic Competition.  This is 
to find the best photographs of local scenes and events to create a 2023 
calendar as a fund raiser for the Church. 
Evidence of the sterling work of the Rake and Cake Group was seen at the 
recent sighting of some Yellow Rattle. 
The excellent Easter Story Trail in Holy Trinity churchyard and church was 
much enjoyed by many who visited. 
For more information follow us on Facebook @ Holy Trinity Church or  
contact Jane twigglet2@btinternet.com or www.ismere.co.uk  

Please note the adjacent posters for this year’s 
Heavy Horse Festival (31st July) and the Vintage 
Rally (7th August).  It is understood that this, the 
20th Heavy Horse Festival, will unfortunately be 
the last, so don’t miss it!!. 
 

Trimpley Village Hall and Social Club Events: 
“Contraband Night” - 6th August 
Social Club Ladies Night—11th August 

The owners of Eymore Wood, The Roger & Douglas Turner Charitable Trust, have entered into a 5 year 
Countryside Stewardship Scheme with Natural England. The aim of the scheme is to encourage biodiversity 
in the woods using a method called continuous cover. This requires some strategic tree felling in targeted 
areas of the woods to allow greater sunlight to the forest bed to allow natural regeneration in addition to 
widening some of the rides and pathways. There is an agreed phased programme of works over the next 5 
years but work will start in August 2022 subject to weather and availability of contractors. All work will be 
clearly signposted when contractors are on site.   If walking in the woods, please respect and follow these 
signs, and as always follow the country code, taking away your own litter, and any dog-dirt bags. 

Work scheduled to improve biodiversity in Eymore Wood 

Congratulations Cllr. C Jordan 

Cllr. C. Jordan has been honoured with a BEM 
(British Empire Medal) in recognition of his work in 
relation to services for people with learning 
disabilities, where currently over 50 local people 
are supported every day, helping them with skills 
development.  This is done through 4 projects - 
Spokes, Twigs, Woodworks and Go Green, which 
promote skills and self esteem.    


